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Open Board Meeting- May 3, 2012

· Call To Order at 6:40 by Roly 

· Members in Attendance: Roly, Mariann, Larry, Charles, Matt, Hannah, Ashley, Melinda, Valerie, Chuck, Clyde, Steve, Jennifer, Lara
· April 19th Minutes were Approved 
Open Business:
· Larry has reviewed the existing expense and deposit forms that were used in the past and we will continue with these until the end of the 2012 season.  Larry has some recommendations on how this can be done differently in the future.  This will be something that will be addressed in November and a new process will be put in place for the 2013 season.   
· Charles provided an update on some coaching development clinics for the A Select coaches and will have the proposal to present to the BoD during the next BoD meeting on 5/17/12. 
· Steve will add all the player conflicts to the information the coaches receive prior to the draft

· Steve brought copies of the CLYFL flyer design which look great. 
New Business:
· BoD shirts/Jackets- Mariann handed out BoD shirts and showed the BoD the proposed BoD jackets.  
· Larry walked through the 2011 financials and asked the past board to take a look at these numbers to make sure these make sense for your respective areas.
· Larry also walked through the 2012 Budget to make sure the original targets are still on track.

· Larry was looking for the contact information for our credit card vendor.  Valerie will provide this contact information to Larry.

· Larry also asked about our current CPA and if we can move forward with looking for a new CPA that was more cost effective for this year.  The BoD agreed that this should be done. 
· The BoD confirmed that we will still work the 2012 season using PO for expenses.  Larry and Chuck will work together to get Chuck a PO for his expenses. 

· The BoD will look around to see if we can locate a more cost effective storage facility for the equipment etc during the off season.

· It was agreed that the Rewards and Recognition (trophy’s and medals) will be categorized under Equipment and be included in the Equipment Directors budget going forward

· Trophies and medals for the Flag and D league will be categorized under the Development League going forward.

· We have been notified that the Parks and Rec Fee per child has increased to $15.00 per child.  This is a $5.00 increase from years past that was not accounted for in the league costs this season.  
· Valerie provided an update on the Registration numbers 
· Steve proposed the creation of a CLYFL Summer Flag League would be created by age groups and be a flat cost for a team paid by the coach.  Steve to work up additional cost breakdown and submit this t the board for virtual vote since the time is key is this will move forward. 
· The BoD Agreed to a shotgun start for evaluations and will have extra time at the end to do a skill section

· Valerie will come up with a method to code kids’ numbers as they register to identify to the coaches which kids are over the weight limit and would be red dots. 
· The flyers for the free beginners clinic have been created, the date of the event will be June 9th and we will have two sessions from 10-12 and then again from 4-6.  Ashley will also be in attendance to help with any medical needs.

· Valerie will be working with to pull together a Blood Drive during the Fun Fest.  
· The D league coaches have been approved as registration progresses we may be looking for additional candidates to take additional teams that may be needed. 

· Lara has created a proposal for the flag league to break it into 2 divisions to have a development division and then a more competitive division.  This proposal will need to sit for 30 days and then will be voted on.
· Hannah has confirmed that the fun fest is progressing; Pizzaz is all set with the inflatable’s, Chuck has completed the request for the fields and Memory Makers will be there for pictures.  Meetings for this will begin in June.  Hannah will go back and look for the contact information for some of the community service people (fire department, police department and Child ID) to see if she can get them on board for the event.  
· The BoD has the computer and printers from the old office and wanted to know if anyone would like these items for the current role.  Ashley indicated she could use the printer and Mariann will get this to her.  We will donate the PC after the hard drive is cleaned off.
· Jennifer provided an update on the Cheer uniforms.  She has spent time in the Storage unit and found that many uniforms need to be cleaned.  

· Jennifer also has meet with Brittany Rose with More than Cheer who has offered to donate her time for the cheer clinic.  Brittany has also offered to help put on a coaches clinic for the cheer coaches.

· Jennifer also requested a better field for the first week of cheer practice, last year was very challenging with parking etc.  Chuck is looking into what would work better for the girls for this first week.

· Opening Day has been confirmed for Tuscarora High School.  Chuck is checking to see if we can also do concession at the event.

· Melinda was able to find an application to work via the iphone or ipad to swipe credit cards for the concession stand.  She will bring in the device once it is received to show the BoD.  

· Clyde has suggested that the league look at hosting a CLYFL Spring Flag football tournament for 2013.  This will be discussed as the Fall 2012 season winds down.

· Chuck and Roly will be setting up a meeting with the Ashburn Select teams for next week.
· Next meeting is scheduled for May 17th at 6:30, Rust Library
· Meeting adjourned 8:35 pm. 
Action Items:

· Valerie to provide credit card contact information to Larry.  
· Larry will look to see if he can find another CPA for this year.  
· Larry and Chuck will work together to get Chuck a PO for his expenses. 

· Steve to provide cost break down for Summer Flag. 
· Valerie will come up with a method to code kids numbers as they register to identify to the coaches which kids are over the weight limit and would be red dots. 
· Lara- Flag proposal for the flag league to break it into 2 divisions to have a development division and then a more competitive division.  This proposal will need to sit for 30 days and then will be voted on. – To be voted on June 7th 2012
· The BoD has the computer and printers from the old office and wanted to know if anyone would like these items for the current role.  Ashley indicated she could use the printer and Mariann will get this to her.  We will donate the PC after the hard drive is cleaned off.

· Chuck is looking for a better location for the Cheer for the first week of practice.  
· Chuck is checking to see if we can do concession at the Opening Ceremony event.

· Melinda will bring in the device to swipe credit cards to show the BoD.  

· Charles and Matt will have a proposal for the A Select Coaches clinic at the next BoD meeting. 

· Chuck and Roly will be setting up a meeting with the Ashburn Select teams for the week of 5/7/12
